
12th October 2015 
 

I write following your FOI request in which you ask: 
 

I am writing to obtain information about the amount your organisation pays to the Confederation of British Industry and its subsidiaries. 
Please provide the amount paid to the CBI (and its regional subsidiaries)  
  
(a) in membership fees  
  
(b) fees for one off conferences or other events and  
  
(c) fees paid to the CBI for any other services.  
  
Please make clear if the response includes payments from any Non-Departmental Public Bodies, Executive Agencies etc which fall under the 
department and please provide a breakdown of what payments came from which agency/body.  
  
Please provide this information for the period 2009-2015 set out by calendar or financial year. 
  
If you are unable to provide all of this information within the time/cost limit please work up to the limit focusing on membership fees. 
  
If your group is a police service that has already received this FOI via another source (e.g. Police and Crime Commissioner’s office or vice-
versa) please feel free to combine responses but please acknowledge this somewhere in the response email. 
  
Regarding the regional subsidiaries, the full list is here for your reference: 
  
CBI Scotland 
CBI Wales 
CBI Northern Ireland 
CBI East of England 
CBI East Midlands 

CBI London 
CBI North East 
CBI North West 
CBI South East 
CBI South West 

CBI Thames Valley 
CBI West Midlands 
CBI Yorkshire and Humber 
CBI International 

  

This request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

 

Regarding your request I can now inform you that I have completed my enquiries and that my reply on behalf of the 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland is as follows. 

 
I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland does not hold this information. 

 

I can confirm that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland has a complaints procedure. 
 

If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you can request a review by writing 
to:  

 
Mr Simon Dennis 

Solicitor 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 
Police Headquarters 

Ladgate Lane 
Middlesbrough 

TS8 9EH 

 
or you can follow the complaints procedure found on our website at: www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk 

 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information 

Commissioner at:  

 
The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  

 
Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

 
There is no charge for making an appeal.  

http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk/

